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CRUISE TO SERVICE     
                 

                         

DIGNITY, HARMONY, HUMANITY 

Issue  5 

November 2015 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,  

 

This past weekend was the District A Social to honor District Governor Larry  

Burton. The theme was “Back in Black” and it lived up to that title. The fellow-

ship, meal, entertainment, and speaker were tremendous. Fellow Lions we have 

the same opportunity in December for District 22 D Ball so mark your calendars.  

 

Also in November, we have been doing visitations three or four nights a week. 

This is what you call hitting the road hard. At the visitations, it was nice to see 

our clubs take the time to do the fun things before the end of the meeting.  

 

 We also honor our veterans in the month of November and you would be         

surprised how many Lions are veterans.  Lions Clubs International has extended 

a special program to the end of the year for veterans to become members.  

 

In December we will have three parties for the Visually Impaired. I know the   

Region Chairpersons would like all the help they can get. Clubs, make your       

donations and provide the transportation to get the clients to the parties. This is 

another great service we can do for our communities.   

 

I saw an interesting quote this week “Smile it increases your face value”              

remember this the next time you meet someone. 

 

As the last statement of every district bulletin, I plan on reporting our member-

ship. The current number for the district is 1247 members. It is up to us to turn 

this around.         We all need to make it our personal obligation to increase 

membership. The district needs your help!  

 

Thanks for letting me serve this great organization. 

Yours in Lionism, 

James R. Coverdale 

 District Governor 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22 D 



 

 

                            The Power of Service to Others 

 

 

      Lions of 22D, as we enter the holiday season we have a lot to be          

thankful for.  We are part of an international organization that matters.  Lions         

participate in giving and providing services all year long.  This is a time of year clubs 

are donating to local food closets.  They are supporting adopt-a-family and many more 

worthwhile causes.  

 

My part as FVDG is to continue to focus on membership.  District 22D has made a 

fantastic effort so far this year retaining and getting new members. Continue inviting 

friends to experience Lions and what we do by having them come to one of your club 

meetings or encourage them to join us in a service project.  

 

Always remember to ASK ONE 

FVDG Glenn 

Moving Forward to Score 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 
 

The month of November is closing fast and the team is working hard to make  

District 22-D a growing and a strong District. It has been a great joy working      

together and speaking at the Clubs we have visited. Our District has improved in 

our Membership and Leaders of our Clubs are working very hard. I personally 

would like to thank all of our Members of District 22-D. 
 

 Do not forget the Governors Ball Dec. 5th at the Sands Hotel in Rehoboth. Our 

Multiple 22 Leadership school will be February 18-20 at Wor-Wic College in           

Salisbury. I do encourage all of you to attend, it is a fun and learning  experience. 
 

 I want to wish all Lions, Lioness and Leos a wonderful Thanksgiving and be safe 

in your travels.  
 

 Remember we are all family and it is great To SERVE those that 

are not as fortunate as we are. 
 

    Bless all of you 

  SVDG Charles Taylor 
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From Our Vice District Governors  
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 

22–D Cabinet Meetings 
               Feb. 2, 2016   (3rd)     MMC  6:30 pm  April 10, 2016 (4th)    MMC   1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

 

     District D – Sands Hotel, Rehoboth Beach       12/5/15 

           District B -   Mile Stone, Easton                        3/12/16 

           District C -   Comfort Inn Ctr. Bowie, MD          4/16/16 

 

DLF Board Meeting 11/18/15 Fraizers  Restaurant 

Visually Impaired Party Region 3 12/01/15 

Visually Impaired Party Region2 12/3/15 Harrington Moose Lodge 

Governor’s Ball  12/5/15 Sands Hotel, Rehoboth 

Visually Impaired Party Region 1 12/12/15 Wilmington University  
 

2016 

Melvin Jones Breakfast 1/16/16 MMC, Dover 

DLF Board Meeting 1/27/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Third Cabinet Meeting 2/2/16 MMC, Dover 

Polar Bear Plunge 2/7/16 Rehoboth Beach 

LVRF Dinner 2/29/2016 

MD 22 Regional Leadership Institute 2/18-20/2016 Wor-Wic Tech. MD 

DLF Breakfast 2/27/16  

LVRF Vision Days March 2016 

22-B Social 3/12/16  Mile Stone, Easton, MD 

Mid-Winter Social 3/19/16 Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament 3/20/16 Milford Bowling Lanes 

Leader Dog – North 3/21/16 Waterfall 

Leader Dog – South 3/22/16 

DLF Board Meeting 3/30/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Delaware State Lions Day TBA 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting 4/10/16 MMC, Dover 

22-C Social 4/16/16 Comfort Inn, Bowie, MD 

DLF Walk  4/24/16 Grove Park, Rehoboth 

MD22 Convention  5/16-19/16            Hagerstown 

DLF Board Meeting  5/25/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Memorial Day Parade 5/30/16 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games 6/10-11/16 Newark, DE 

Blue/Gold Football Game 6/18/16 Newark, DE 

LCI Convention – Fukuoka Japan 6/ 24-28/16 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

     Lion Theresa Baer ~   Milton Club ~ Sponsor Regina Coverdale 

     Lion  Sharon  Rothermel ~ Frederica Spring Creek Club ~ Sponsor  Lion Susan Griffith 

     Lion Marianne Tester ~ Middletown Club ~ Sponsor Lion John Drulik 

     Lion Nadja C. McKay ~ Milford Club ~ Sponsor Lion Mary Ann Burnett 

     Lion Darren O. D’Mello ~ Newark Club ~  Sponsor Lion Tim Dalby 

     Lion Tommy J. Clayton, Jr. ~ Dewey Beach Club ~ Sponsor Lion Timothy Fermoile 

     Lion James F. Law III ~ Dewey Beach Club  ~ Sponsor Lion Craig Farren 

    Lion Philip C. Winkler ~ Dewey Beach Club ~ Sponsor  Lion John Eisenbrey 

     Lion Jean Miller ~ Harrington Club ~ Sponsor Charles Taylor 

     Lion William J. Stewart ~ Harrington  Club ~ Sponsor Charles Taylor 

     Lion Franklin H. Tolson Jr. ~ Harrington Club ~ Sponsor Charles Taylor 

     Lion Valentina Wilgus ~ Harrington  Club ~  Sponsor Charles Taylor  

      Lion Ray E. Wright  ~ Harrington  Club ~  Sponsor Charles Taylor 
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WELCOME 

 

DG  Visitation Schedule  
  

 

December 9  6:30  Rehoboth Beach Lions Club  2nd Wednesday 

December 14  6:29  Green Hills Lions club   2nd Monday 

December 16    6:45  Clayton Lions Club    3rd Wednesday 

December 21  6:30  Dover Lions Club    3rd Monday 

     Dover Lioness Club    

 

January 4  6:30  Pike Creek-Hockessin Lions Club 1st Monday 

January 11  6:30  Harrington Lions Club   2nd Monday 

January 13  6:30  Delmar Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

January 14  6:30  Milford Lions Club   2nd Thursday 

January 18  6:30  Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 20  6:30  Capital City Lions Club   3rd Wednesday 

January 21                    7:00  Dewey Beach Lions Club  3rd  Thursday 

 

  TBA     Delaware State Campus Club  



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels 
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The 2nd Cabinet Meeting was held at Modern 

Maturity in Dover on Oct. 21st. 

The cabinet members listened to reports, 

bought 50/50 tickets from PCC Clyde and 

enjoyed a delicious meal and great company. 

Some awards from last Lions year were given 

out also. 

Come to the next meeting to find out more 

about what is going on in 22D! 

DG Jim called the 2nd Cabinet meeting  to order.  
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DG Visitation to  Milton  

on  November 9 

DG Visitation to  Millsboro 

on  October 13 

 A rendition of “I Love  Bread & Butter”, storytelling 

and other FUN activities! 

If you would like pictures from your club’s official 

visitation posted here, please send them, with an  

explanation, to besheilann@gmail.com. 

DG Visitation to  Claymont 

on  October 14 
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LEBDV Sight Night was held on October 29th at MM in Dover. After a delicious meal, 

Lydia Williams, a Cornea recipient, spoke about how receiving  corneas helped her in her 

daily life. Delaware Governor Jack Markel was presented with an award for supporting 

the eye bank programs.  Eye bank awards were presented to some clubs and club and 

personal donations were given to the Eye Bank. Sheila Schieferstein was presented 

with a Gene Polgar Fellowship by husband Ralph, as a surprise Anniversary present. 

Pictures  courtesy of 

Bob Daniels 
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Obituaries 
 

 

 

Lion Madeline Nelson— Rehoboth Beach Club — passed away  October 19, 2015.   
   

Lion Olli Salminen— Glasgow Club — passed away October 26, 2015 

 

Lion Dorothy Mullane—Frederica Spring Creek Club— passed away November 14, 2015 

 

 

     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                        (Corrections are in color) 

             (Please note OOPS in red) 
 

 

 

Page 17 & 26  PCC Keith Hinkle   New Address: 11 S Stetson Lane ,Camden Delaware 19934 

                                   New Phone: 302-538-6196 

Page 27   Lioness Liaison Chair Guyla Brinckmeyer       phone number is 302-227-8752 
 

Page 52  Laurel      OOPS: Laurel still meets at Laurel Pizzeria (sorry for mix-up) 
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Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

The Fall Festival was a great success this year - four out of the five Saturdays we actually sold out!  

Once again our club will be sponsoring a Christmas Tree in the Grotto Pizza 29th Annual Parade Of Trees 

event. 

The CR Leo Club is collecting backpacks (new or used) for cold survival bags for the homeless of Dover. 

They are also requesting gloves, hats, scarves, and toiletries (soap, travel-size toothpaste and 

toothbrushes, washcloths ) 

We are continuing to sell car raffle tickets.. 

 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 

 

The holidays will soon be upon us and that means we will be busy with bell ringing, Salvation Army Christmas 

stockings and helping local needy families. This will be in addition to the ongoing activities of bingo, meals on 

wheels, eye screenings, eyeglass collection and medical equipment loans. 
 

Glasgow Lions 
 

A representative from Deldot recently spoke to our club about adopting some 

local bus stops. A sign recognizing our club’s participation would be placed at 

the sites.   The idea is to have the site cleaned of any trash once a week and to 

communicate any problems with the site to Deldot.     The club approved this 

project and we hope to get three sites,  

On October 24 Lion Lucille made arrangements with Simon Eye at Fox Run to 

set up a table at the annual fall festival to provide club exposure to the public 

and accept donations for vision research. 

Club Happenings 

Millsboro Lions 
 

On Oct 13th, during the DG’s official visit, PDG Richard Cordrey received 

his chevron for 60 years as a Lion!  He joined primarily because his Father  

and brother were Lions.  He shared how we need to invite more young people 

(he was 22 when he joined).  He also received a Lifetime LEBDV from club 

and a Lion of the YEARS award from me as president last year. 

(See  our  FRITTER SHACK Schedule on pg 20)                                                 

At our Dec. meeting we will be collecting  sweat pants, socks & underwear 

for the school nurses.  

L-R Lions Lucille, Myrtle, King 

Lion Tommy at Fox Run 
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Club Happenings 
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Claymont Lions 

 

Our biggest fund raiser, the tree sale, chaired by CC Lee Bird, PCT Dick Gackenbach and Lion Tom 

McDonough, will begin on Friday, November 27 as we set up the site at Marsh and Naamans Roads and 

unload the trees. 

Items for the Claymont Food Closet can be brought to the 1st dinner 

of the month.  

Pancake Chair Fred Powell reports that the first of our three Pancake 

Days was a success.  

Lion Harry Grandel is scheduling Lions for one hour Bell Ringing at the 

Concord Mall on Friday, November 27 to benefit the Salvation Army.  

Last night,  Lions Marie Chew, Tom McDonough and  Gail Williams         

presented our contribution to Stockings for Soldiers Executive         

Director Judy Travis.  (picture on right) 

Middletown 

  

With our Sure Sight device in hand Lions Dennis and Carolyn have tested the eyes of 18 four year olds at 

Children-at-Work recently. 

120 pairs of eyeglasses were collected from various Middletown eyeglass box locations in Oct.  

We are collecting clothing for the homeless and/or donations for the Senior Center this month. 

We will have our Peace Poster winners and  their family attend our next meeting.  

We are looking for volunteers to wrap customers gifts  at Boscov’s for voluntary donations.  

 We have held fundraisers at Art-on-the-Green, Boscov's Friend's Helping Friends, and Blackbird Festival 

last month. 

We are now selling our famous recipe FROZEN CRAB CAKES . (see ad  pg 20) 

 

 

 

Lewes Lions 
 

Pictured are Lions Glenn, Kat, Lloyd, Carole, Tom and Kathy out to    

support the Boardwalk Buddy Walk. 

The Lewes Christmas Parade is set for Dec. 5th this year. Let’s get 

ready to ROAR! 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

We collected 180 pairs of used eyeglasses and 21 pairs of sunglasses during October and over 19 pounds of 

food for the pantry.  We also completed three visitations. 

At our Vision Days fundraiser, we collected $351 and sold 52 car tickets for 

another $91.  

We also completed a road clean-up on 24 October. 

We had three members attend the zone meeting, three members attend the 

Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley and two attended the Sight Night Meeting. 

One lion attended the Dover Lions Chicken Fry and spent 7 hours wearing a lion 

costume and waving at passing traffic. 

Pictured on the right, is King Lion Melvin Nace with Jamie Magee, the George-

town Branch Coordinator of the Alzheimer's Association.  who was our guest 

speaker. She was very interesting and informative. 

We also delivered some hospital equipment and put in 7 hours driving elderly personnel to hospital appoint-

ments. 

Lord Baltimore Lions 
 

Our club sold 12588 tickets for the car raffle and collected 

$1612 in donations. 

137 children were screened at the Lord Baltimore Elementary 

School and 59 at Frankford Elementary School recently. 

(Picture on right shows the eye screening crew.) 

Our Boscov’s Fund raiser raised $477 for our club. 

1st VP John attended the ‘Buddy Walk’ on Oct 10 and said it was 

a wonderful experience and hoped that more members could 

make it next year. 
 

DSU Campus  Lions 
 

On Sunday Nov 15th  about 35 Lions from 22D helped us cele-

brate our first Birthday as  a Lions Club. Thank you to all who 

came and brought gloves, hats or 

scarves for a child, as admission . 

We had lemonade, punch, cookies, 

cake and played some games. 
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Club Happenings 

Rehoboth Lions 

 

The Club screened nine seniors eyes at the Cape Henlopen Senior Center on October 22.  Five passed, four 

were referred and two could not be screened because their pupils were too small.  

The pecans and mixed nuts have come in and been sold .  Great job Lions! 

Lion Bertha was Chair of the Peace Poster contest held at Beacon Middle School. There was good         

participation and with several fine entries it was difficult to award a winner.  

Clayton Lions  
 

We held our PANCAKE BREAKFAST in mid October and  it was well attended. 
 

On Nov. 7th,   6 members helped to do our road clean-up and collected many bags of 

trash. (Picture on right) 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

6 of our members  continue to read twice a month to  LF 

North Kindergartens. 

Thank you to all who supported our BINGO on November 

6th, by attending (73 players), working or donating and to 

all who came out to Texas Roadhouse in Camden to use 

their coupon and help raise funds for Vision Days. 

We completed our 3rd road clean-up for this year on November 5th. Lions Ruth, Ron, Sue Shore and Sheila 

picked up 3 bags of trash in the drizzle. 

Our Peace Poster winner was selected and sent to the district to be judged. 

BINGO 

Brookside Lions  

 

DG Jim inducted two new members  this month during his official visit to our club with his cabinet. 

Brookside Lions Club Beef and Beer for Leader Dog was a great success, and we want to thank our fellow 

Lions that attended and all that helped.   

Our Christmas tree sale is fast approaching, the fence party is November 21st and our first delivery of 

trees is November 28th. 

A local doctor has donated toiletries (soaps, shampoo, etc.) to us to distribute to those in need in our local 

community. 
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Club Happenings 

Dover Lions 
 

Our annual CHICKEN FRY was held on November 7th & 8th. Thank you to everyone who worked, purchased 

dinners or helped in other ways. Sales were down this year. 

 

Milton Lions 

 

 4  of our members cleaned our Adopt-a –Highway on Oct 15th and            

collected  7 bags of trash. 

"Jim" Coverdale, District Governor came to his Home Club in Milton on     

November 9th. What an evening it was with dignitaries from District 22-

D, a new member  induction, recognition of 35 yr member and a rendition 

of "I Love Peanut Butter", for FUN activity for the DG. 

Milford Lions 

 

On October 23 & 24, the generous shoppers at the Milford Redner’s donated 

over 1500 non-perishable items and $205 in        

Redner’s gift cards to the Milford Community Food 

Pantry.  This semi-annual project of the Milford Li-

ons Club seems to nicely reflect the Lions slogan, 

We Serve. 

 

Dewey Beach Lions 

 

“Keeping Kids Fed in Sussex County” is the Dewey Beach Lions Mantra for the year.  

At all dinner meetings, we will be collecting non perishable items to be divided among local organizations 

fighting childhood hunger. 

Our Annual BREAKFAST WITH SANTA will be held on Saturday December 12.  Breakfast will be from 8-

10am.  Santa visits and crafts will be from 8-11am. at the Club house. Cost is $8 for adults, children 9 & 

under free, with paying Adult, & 10 and older $4.  All proceeds will go to feeding Sussex County kids.  

Please come and bring your  kids and grandkids. (see ad pg 19) 

Our annual operation Santa will be December 17th this year.  The committee  shops, wraps and distributes 

Christmas gifts for families pre selected through the school system.  Last year we had 35 children. 

Our club will be sponsoring a Christmas tree at The Grotto Pizza on Rehoboth Avenue in Rehoboth Beach.  

All proceeds will go to Leader Dog.  Please drop by and make a donation. 
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Wilmington Manor Lions  

 

During DG Jim’s official visit recently, three chevrons were presented for years of service to : Lions 

Shirley Pennypacker for 25 years,  Sam Chickadel for 30 years & Bud Savage for 40 years. We appreciate 

all of the service they have provided to our community. 

For Veterans Day our club proudly salutes our own veterans : Lions Dave Chadwick, Stan Lawruk, Sam 

Chickadel, Bud Savage, Anthony McCurdy, Antonio Byrd, Dave Sistrand, and Gary Heller. 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 
 

 Pictured are Highlights from our Tea Party! 

Buy some tickets for our 
SEVEN NIGHTS OUT RAF-
FLE . (See ad pg  20) 

Part of the upcoming Lion-

ess Holiday celebration will 

be given to the writing of holiday greetings to the residents at Luther 

Towers in Milton, DE.  Many of these residents have no     immedi-

ate families with which to share and celebrate the holidays. Receiv-

ing a Christmas Card can make a happy difference in their day.  

Club Happenings 

Murderkill  

 

 

 On 07-Nov. some of our members collected 28 boxes of 

food for Christmas Baskets at the Milford Wal-Mart. 

 On  03-Dec. our club will be hosting the  Central Delaware 

VIP. 

          

           

 

 

 

 

 
 

KL Tish Levan and PP Ken Ryder 

L-R  Lions Telly Rager, Chuck Sapp,  Glenn Nutter 

and Nancy Nutter 



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE  Page 15  

Additional Happenings 

Delaware Lions Foundation 
 

On November 7th, DLF held its Auction for Sight at 

the Delaware Ag Museum.   The turnout of attendees 

was very disappointing this year. Thank you to those 

who helped in everyway.  
 

Delaware Lions Sight Team 
 

Christiana Hospital collects and ships glasses, sunglasses and glass cases to Africa and other countries. 

Lions can drop these items off at Doris and Mike Mock’s house or the storage building and the Mocks will 

take them up to the hospital. 
 

Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

‘SAVE THE DATE’ 
 LVRF Dinner —February 29, 2016 

Dr. Judy Goldstein will be the featured speaker. 

More information to come. 



 

 

Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 

    FRITTER SHACK  

 

featuring oyster fritters, crab cakes,  

soft shell crab sandwiches,  

hot dogs & sodas 

Fridays and Saturdays 

PNC Bank Parking Lot 

October 2  thru December 12, 2015 

From 10 to Six on Fridays 

From 10 to 2 on Saturdays 

(Or till sold out) 

Benefits Projects of the Millsboro Lions Club 
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1 

2 

3 

4 

DO YOU SEE ANY LIONS YOU THINK YOU KNOW FROM 22D?           

LOOK  IN DECEMBER’S ISSUE TO SEE IF YOU GUESSED CORRECTLY! 
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Cruise to Service  

CRUISE TO SERVICE  



 

 

Just imagine if every 

Lion, 1.4 million, asked 

one person to join their 

club…… 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 

for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each 

month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in the 

next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 26 Issue  5 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

  

 
 

 

 

 J— Named for its miraculous abilities, the Amazon’s   

 ’Jesus Christ lizard’ can run over water 

 K — The Kiwi bird, native to New Zealand, lays eggs up 

 to half its own weight.  

 L—  The spiny and colorful Lionfish is covered in as 

 many as 18 needle-like fins that inject poison. 

 While seemingly dangerous, the toxins nauseate 

 humans, but rarely prove fatal.  

 M — The African Mudpuppy, or waterdog, is a 

 type of salamander so named for emitting a 

 high-pitched squeaking sound reminiscent 

 of a dog’s bark. 

 

DID YOU? 


